3B NEWSLETTER

Dear 3B Families,

Reminders

Priority Application Period:

November 15th is the close of the priority application period. Do you have a 2020/2021 Kindergartener or New Preschooler? The priority <u>application</u> period for parish and current school families for next school year (September 2020-June 2021) closes on November 15th. If you have an incoming Kindergarten or <u>new</u> to the Preschool student that you would like to enroll into Holy Rosary School, applications are now due. <u>All</u> Kindergarten students must have an application submitted. Any questions, please contact <u>admissions@holyrosaryws.org</u>.

Social Studies Homework:

The family immigration assignment is due this Thursday, November 14. If you have a picture of the person being written about, feel free to send it in and we will add it to our bulletin board. I can scan a copy of the photo so that the original can be sent home right away.

<u>Conference Sign-up:</u> You can find the link to sing up for conferences on the Holy Rosary website. Please let me know if you aren't able to find a time that works for your family.

Book Report:

By now, students should have chosen their book and should be reading it. There is no November Reading Log so students can focus on their book reports. The report is due on Thursday, December 5th.

Items Needed:

Any small, thin plastic tubs similar to ones berries or veggies come in and small, empty tissue boxes (square/cube style) to use in our science unit.

Curriculum

<u>Math</u>: We will continue to work on problem solving this week. Students will work through different strategies to help them solve multi-step word problems.

Reading: We will begin reading Chapter 9 in the Boxcar Children. We will use an app on the iPads called ChatterBox to share character traits.

Language Arts: Students will complete their Best Part of Me writing this week. They will then work on a self-reflection on their learning so far this year.

Social Studies: Students will create a Pic-Collage about Ellis Island. We will also share our immigration postcards.

Science: This week, students will continue learning about hermit crabs, specifically what they eat and their body parts. Students will then be introduced to the hermit crab challenge, an opportunity to construct their own crabitats, or habitats for the hermit crabs to explore. Students will have the opportunity to choose various items to complete their design plan and then they will observe hermit crab behavior and change their crabitat plans accordingly.

Religion:

3rd graders will learn about the Eucharist as the most important form of prayer. We will go over the parts of the Mass.

Spelling:

The assignment is due Thursday, and the test is on Friday.

talk cross awful law cloth cost crawl chalk also raw salt wall lawn always

Challenge Word: strawberry

Star next Week: Sam Johnson

Have a great week!

Sincerely,

Erin Meland